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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS COMMITTEE

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Anthony Brown at 3:30 p.m. on March 2, 2009, in Room
784 of the Docking State Office Building.

All members were present except:
Virgil Peck

Committee staff present:
Bruce Kinzie, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Sean Ostrow, Office of the Revisor of Statutes
Melissa Calderwood, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Terri Weber, Kansas Legislative Research Department
Joyce Bishop, Committee Assistant

Conferees appearing before the committee:
Senator John Vratil
Doug Wareham, Senior Vice President, Kansas Banker’s Association
Matt Goddard, Executive Vice President, Heartland Banker’s Association
Scott Gates, Legal Counsel, Kansas State Treasurer’s Office
Tom Krebs , Kansas Association of School Boards
Bob Vancrum, Government Affairs Specialist, Unified School District 229-Blue Valley
Haley Davee, Director, Legislative Affairs, Kansas Credit Union Association
Kathleen Olsen, Senior Vice President, Kansas Banker’s Association

Others attending:
See attached list.

Chairperson Anthony Brown opened the hearing on SB 39, An act concerning certain municipalities;
relating to the investment of public moneys; amending K.S.A. 2008 Supp. 12-1677b and repealing the
existing section.

Senator John Vratil presented testimony in support of SB 39, (Attachment 1).

Kathleen Olsen, Senior Vice President, Kansas Banker’s Association, presented testimony in support of
SB 39 (Attachment 2).

Matt Goddard, Executive Vice President, Heartland Banker’s Association, presented testimony in support
of SB 39 (Attachment 3).

Scott Gates, Legal Counsel, Kansas State Treasurer’s Office, presented testimony in support of SB 39
(Attachment 4).

Tom Krebs , Kansas Association of School Boards, presented testimony in support of SB 39 (Attachment
5).

Robert Vancrum, Government Affairs Specialist, Unified School District 229, Blue Valley, presented
testimony in support of SB 39 (Attachment 6).

Chairperson Brown closed the hearing on SB 39.

Chairperson Brown opened the hearing on SB 163, an act amending the consumer protection act;
amending K.S.A. 50-624.

Matt Goddard, Executive Vice President, Heartland Banker’s Association, presented testimony in support
of SB 163 (Attachment 7).

Haley Davee, Director, Legislative Affairs, Kansas Credit Union Association, presented testimony in support
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of SB 163 (Attachment 8).

Kathleen Olsen, Senior Vice President, Kansas Banker’s Association, presented written testimony in support
of SB 163, (Attachment 9).

Chairperson Brown closed the hearing on SB 163.

The next meeting is scheduled for March 4, 2009.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:47pm.
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